
Star Prairie Fish & Game Association November Meeting Minutes 

Monday November 5, 2012 –Don Madsen’s on Cedar Lake 

 

 

     The November meeting of SPF&G was called to order at 6:50 pm by Pres. Dan Bygd 

     The Secretary’s and Treasurer’s reports were approved as read. 

                             

Thank You’s:    none     

                                 

Meeting Guests :   none 

                                                                      

Attendance : 29 members   

 

New Members :  none 

 

Committee Reports: 

1. Duck Race:  Tabled. 

2. Buck’s Night:  The event is on Monday, Nov. 12 at R&D Catering.   62 quality 

guns will be given away.  The cost of the 20 guns in the raffle have almost been 

covered in ticket sales to date.  Setup will be at 3:00 on Sunday, and starting at 

noon on Monday.   General raffle tickets will be changed to 7 for $20 to cut down 

on the number of tickets in the drawing box.  Bartenders from Ready Randy’s will 

draw prize tickets.   Work assignments and sponsor follow-ups were reviewed.  

186 early bird reservations have been confirmed. 

3. Fisheries/Habitat:  Tabled. 

4. Outreach/Youth:  Tabled 

5. Senior Pontoon Ride: Tabled.  

6. Executive : Under discussion are committee structures, chairs, and smaller and 

more diverse responsibilities under chairmen. 

7. Membership Report: The club has 51 members that have paid the new $60 

membership fee, this is recoverable by selling the allotment of 20 gun raffle 

tickets.  

 

Old Business/New Business:  

 

1. A discussion was held on a request to donate funds and/or labor for a canoe 

landing at the Willow river dam in New Richmond.  The consensus was that the 

project would fit the club’s mission.  The total cost was estimated at about $2,500, 

but a site survey and actual estimates are required, Paul Mayer to pursue these. 

2. Chuck Frawley agreed to chair a committee to investigate expanding the proposed 

bird sanctuary/garden at the Deerfield.  Carolyn Craig is the contact. 

3. Excess beverages left-over  from the Fish Boil will be sold to members at cost. 

 Bud, Miller beer  $15 per case 

 Leinies $12 per case 

 Hard Lemonade $30 per case (36 bottles) 

 Soda $6 per case 



 Water $2 per case 

4. The Wisconsin Wildlife banquet will be held on Feb. 23 at Crickets, Amery.  

5. Attendance drawing of $20 was won by Dan Michaelis, who was not in 

attendance, the $20 will be carried over. 

    

 

 

  The next meeting of the SPF&GA is scheduled for Monday December 17, 2012 

with the 6:00 pm social hour and the 7:00 pm regular meeting at Don Madsen’s 

on Cedar lake.      

  

 

      With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:32 pm.    

     

                                                                              

                          Respectfully submitted: Mike Kelly (Secretary) 


